B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Meeting held – 20th May 2008

Present:
Councillor S Lynch (Chair)


Councillors Adams, Civil, Corazzo, Freer, Marks,



Smith-Haynes, Soans and Titcombe
08.PC.1
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bain and Watts.  It was noted that Councillors Adams and Marks would be acting as substitutes.
08.PC.2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

*08.PC.3.
MINUTES

None.
*08.PC.4
ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS


None.

*08.PC.5
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION

The Sub-Committee considered the following applications for planning permission which were set out in the Head of Development Control’s Report and which were supplemented verbally at the meeting.  Seven speakers attended the meeting and spoke on applications in accordance with the Right to Speak Policy.


The report included details of applications and, where applicable, results of statutory consultations and representations which had been received from interested bodies and individuals, and the Sub-Committee reached the following decisions:-

	Proposed Development

*5.2
Outline Application: Erection of 17 no. apartments (1 and 2 bed) and 2 x 3 bedroom houses at former omnibus depot and filling station, Harborough Road, Desborough for Mr J Stapleford, Oakwood Homes (Midlands) Ltd


Plan No: KET/2007/0767



	
	Decision

That this application be deferred due to lack of information.



	*5.1
Outline Application with EIA: Construction of up to 500 dwellings with associated landscaping, public open space, highway works and ancillary development at Polwell Lane (land to west of), Barton Seagrave at Redrow Homes (South Midlands) Limited


Plan No: KET/2007/0475


	
	That planning permission be refused for the following reasons:-



1.
The proposed development would, by reason of the number of residential units proposed, undermine the sustainability and deliverability of the urban extension to the East of Kettering which is the focus of large-scale residential development within the town of Kettering. The development would therefore undermine the spatial strategy for Kettering Borough.

2.
The development constitutes an overdevelopment of the site which conflicts with the character and density of the existing residential area positioned adjacent to the site and Barton Seagrave in totality.

3.
The development would have a harmful impact on the local and wider road infrastructure by reason of increased traffic congestion.

4.
The development would result in the loss of an important green, open space within the town of Kettering which occupies a strategic position within the Ise Valley.
*(The Sub-Committee exercised its delegated powers to

act in the matters marked *)
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 9.45 pm)

Signed:  ..........................................................

Chair

AV/JSM

(Planning No. 3)


20.5.08


